COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

GENERAL MEETING, MARCH 10, 2011-revised
The March General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by President Irelle Beatie.

WELCOME:  Irelle thanked members and guests for attending tonight’s meeting with the Challenge Quilts.

ANNOUNCEMENTS; Irelle made the following announcements:

 1. Thanked members for canned goods donations.
2. Reminded members of the Amazon link on the website.

3. There is a Facebook page with news and tidbits.  Members can also post on the page.

4. Dee Johnson, as the chair of the Sunshine Chair, will be sending notes for special events and encouragement.  Please contact Dee if you know of someone who should be contacted.

5. The following offices need candidates for the upcoming elections:  Programs, Recording Secretary, Workshop Coordinator and Public Relations.

6.  A committee chair is needed for Block of the Month.

7.  Next Board Meeting is March 17 at 6:30 pm at Maravilla.  Dinner at Fresco North at 5:00 pm.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Workshops:  Patty Six reported there is a short waiting list for the April 15 workshop, “Liberate Your Logs,” with Wendy Butler Berns.  Karla Alexander will be here on May 13 and signups will begin next month for Cindy Needham’s “Open Thread Bar” workshop on June 10, 2011.

Satellite Groups:  Chris Allen reported two new groups:  Merry Bobbins and The Strip Club.  Let Chris know if you are interested in joining or starting a group.

Outreach:  Isabel Downs reported on the quilts for New Zealand and donations to the Relief Organization.  Isabel also asked for ideas to help with the international shipping costs.  Since Isabel experienced the New Zealand earthquake, she implored members to review their emergency plans.
Block of the Month:  Darilyn reported there were 34 blocks entered this month.  The winners were Naomi Hicks and Betty Kelly.  Darilyn explained the block for next month.

BREAK:  Hosted by the Loosy Goosies.

DOOR PRIZES:  Marie Butcher announced the Door Prize winners for March:  Nancy Miller, Sue Davies, Joan Abraham, and Shirley Morrison.  Items were donated by Art & Jenny Sewing, Baron’s Fabrics, Craft Essentials, Quilt Ventura, The Creation Station, Grant, and the Treasure Hunt.  Door Prizes took in $215.00.

PROGRAM:   Carol Hart explained the origin of the Challenge Quilt idea and then introduced members with their challenge quilts.

Honorable Mention went to Ranell Hansen, Suzy Pelovsky, Darilyn Kisch, Pat Masterson, and Rebecca Saunders.

The winners of the Challenge Quilt were:  Patty Hunter (5th), Jeanne Surber (4th), Patty Latourell (3rd), and Diane Hamilton (2nd).  The first place winner was Judith Patterson.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.  Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs, Recording Secretary

